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Thank you, Mr President,

The UK thanks Lesotho for its participation in the UPR. We recognise progress since the last review, and Lesotho’s commitment to meeting its international obligations.  
The UK was concerned by the unstable political and security situation in Lesotho in 2014, and the impact on fundamental rights. We welcome the commitment by Lesotho’s political parties to normalise and stabilise conditions in the country, including through the holding of a General Election on 28th February this year. 
We urge the Government of Lesotho to respect freedom of expression, association and peaceful assembly in the pre-election period as enshrined in its constitution. It is important that media freedoms are maintained, peaceful protest permitted, and all parties are able to campaign in safety.
The UK recognises progress made on improving the status of women, including  married women, but notes concerns about restrictions on women’s rights under customary law. We note the high levels of gender based violence in the country, and encourage the incoming Government of Lesotho to prioritise progress on implementation of the Domestic Violence Bill.
The UK notes that the death penalty remains on the statute in Lesotho. Considering that no death sentences have been carried out in the country since 1995, we urge Lesotho to enact legislation abolishing the death penalty.  

We have two recommendations:
1. Ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (OP-CAT); 
2. Enact the Domestic Violence Bill into law ensuring that future cases of domestic violence are dealt with decisively.
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